Greg Jackson

From: Natalie Benner

Sent: Friday, October 7, 2022 2:56 PM

To: Greg Jackson

Cc: Geoff Perry

Subject: FW: Form submission from: Contact Us

Natalie Benner
Management Analyst

My . THE VILLAGE OF
I ?LONG GROVE

Village of Long Grove

Ph (847) 634-9440
Fax (847) 634-9408
3110 Old McHenry Rd
Long Grove IL 60047

From: GARY B KATZ <garybkatz@comcast.net>

Sent: Friday, October 7, 2022 2:37 PM

To: Natalie Benner <nbenner@Ilonggroveil.gov>
Subject: RE: Form submission from: Contact Us

BTW, I'm no expert, but I'm guessing the placement, design and lighting for
that barrier is not in compliance with IDOT safety requirements. If there is a
crash between now and the 18th, the Village could face some liability.

Gary

On 10/07/2022 10:21 AM Natalie Benner <nbenner@longgroveil.gov> wrote:

Hello Gary,

This traffic calming study was approved by the Village Board of Trustees. It's gathering data to help
provide the board with information to determine if a traffic calming device is needed on this road.

I've passed your safety concerns to the Village Engineer. The choker is scheduled to be removed
Tuesday, October 18",

Your patience is appreciated.



Thank you,

Natalie

Natalie Benner

Management Analyst

My . Tue VILLAGE OF
I ?‘LONG GROVE

Village of Long Grove

Ph (847) 634-9440
Fax (847) 634-9408
3110 Old McHenry Rd

Long Grove IL 60047

From: Long Grove lllinois <longgrove-il@municodeweb.com>
Sent: Thursday, October 6, 2022 8:54 AM

To: Natalie Benner <nbenner@longgroveil.gov>

Subject: Form submission from: Contact Us

Submitted on Thursday, October 6, 2022 - 8:53am
Submitted by anonymous user: 73.209.26.32
Submitted values are:

First Name Gary

Last Name Katz

Email garybkatz@comcast.net

Question/Comment

| just noticed a new traffic calming device on Checker Rd., between Arlington Heights Rd. and Schaeffer.
A lane-reducing barrier with a stop sign, NOT at an intersection, on an unlit road. This setup is extremely
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dangerous, and it's only a matter of time until a motorist plows into the barrier, one night. It should be
removed ASAP. Why it was installed in the first place is a mystery, since there is no pedestrian traffic in
that vicinity, no children playing, and no history of accidents (at least no more than any other stretch of
road in LG). Besides, do you think drivers want to waste gas, having to stop and start up again, for no
reason, on a stretch of straight road?

The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.longgroveil.gov/node/7/submission/29293




